MINUTES OF THE
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING
ROBERTS CREEK WATER DISTRICT
FEBRUARY 16, 2017

President Tracey Parker called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. Present were
Commissioners Steve Lusch, Carolyn White, and Tom Fullbright. Commissioner Phil Bigler was
absent. Also present were Office Manager David Campos, Superintendent Alan Paulson,

and visitor Dan Radford.
The Board reviewed the following leak adjustment requests for approvail:

Lorna Hayden 134 Adams Loop 6507-000

Gallons Billing ADJUSTMENT
Nov - Dec 2016 123,100 $114.05 $114.05 - $43.00 = $71.05 / 2=
Sept- Oct 2016 200 $43.00 S 35.53 Credit

David Malone 5109 Melody Lnh 1216-000

Gallons Billing ADJUSTMENT
Jan 2017 121,400 $ 317.95 $317.95 - $33.75 = $284.20 / 2=
Jan 2016 5,100 $33.75 S 142.10 credit

$100 Cap

Commissioner Fullbright made a motion to approve all of the leak adjustment requests and a
water availability application for Taco Bell at 200 Grant Smith Rd. Commissioner Lusch

seconded the White, and approval was unanimous.

Office Manager David Campos noted that the financial statements do not reflect a rates
transfer made in January because a transfer was not made. The District has budgeted total
rates transfers for the fiscal year of $440,000, which equals eleven transfers of $40,000. Since
the water consumption is lowest in the winter months, resulting in lower monthly billings,
David decided that January would be the one month where a rates fransfer is not made.

Commissioner Lusch made a motion to combine and approve the February Minutes,
Executive Minutes, Financial Statements and Accounts Payable. Commissioner Fullbright

seconded the motion. Approval was unanimous.

Office Manager David Campos gave his monthly report. He again brought to the Board's
attention that the merchant service fees the District is incurring will contfinue to rise and that
the District will eventually need to have the customers cover the merchant service fees.
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